
Fall State Testing-PSAT/NMSQT-Grade 11 
  
All Anchor Bay High School 11th grade (Juniors) students will be taking the 
PSAT/NMSQT test this fall.  This test can qualify your student for the National Merit 
Scholarship Program & other scholarships.  The date of this state assessment is: 
 
Tuesday, October 29-Last Names A-MAS & Accommodated Testers 
Wednesday, October 30-Last Names MAT-Z 
 
*Student rosters will be posted throughout the school this week. 
   
All eleventh (11) grade students will come to school at the normal start time and report to the 
gyms for testing (lower-level; Main & Auxiliary Gyms).  Please know, all Early College, Dual 
Enrollment & any students not in the building daily have been contacted by ABHS counselors 
and are expected to test at ABHS on this day.  Testing will begin promptly at 7:17 am and 
conclude at approximately 10:45 am.  Following testing, students will go directly to their 4th 
hour class or regularly scheduled lunch. 
 

If your child is approved through College Board to receive accommodations, they will be 
contacted by school personnel with information on where to report that morning.   
 
A DESMOS calculator is embedded in the testing program; however, students are allowed to 
bring their own calculator for testing.  If your student(s) would prefer to utilize a school 
calculator rather than DESMOS, there will be some available on the day of testing.   
 
*Please note that photo identification will be provided by ABHS.   
 
There will be NO make-up testing.  Any updates will be communicated ASAP.  
 

IMPORTANT: Cell phones & smart watches are NOT permitted during testing.  Students 
should leave these devices at home, if at all possible.  If they bring them into the testing 
room, they must power off these devices, and student will not have access to them for the 
duration of the testing time.  Any disturbance caused by prohibited devices will negatively 
impact all testers and could cause answer documents to become invalid.  
 

No hats or hoods allowed. 

 
Any food/drink brought on the day of testing will remain in the hallway for access during 
one of the break times.   
 


